
Newsletter Week 9, Term 2, 2018 
 

15 June 2018 
 

Term Dates for 2018 
Term 2: 16 April to 29 June 

Term 3: 16 July to 21 September 

Term 4: 8 October to 21 December 

 

 

Calendar 
Fri 22 June Please return BBQ notes with money by this day 

Fri 29 June Last day of term, early finish at 2.30pm 

Mon 16 July First day of term 3 

Mon 23 Jul Student free day-Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Sun 5 Aug Working Bee 

Sat 11 Aug Winter Magic Market 

   

Assembly Item – on 22 June, the School of Rock will be performing at 

assembly. There is no whole school assembly on Friday 29 June as 

school finishes for the term at 1.30pm. 

 

 

Sprout 
Thanks as always to our wonderful volunteers, we could not run Sprout without you! 

Kind regards 

Kris 

 

 



 

Principal’s Message 

Hands up if you’re not here… 
Protecting the safety and wellbeing of children through the reporting and monitoring of absenteeism 

is an important part of Child Safety. The School Attendance Guidelines specify that from the end of 

Term 2 2018, government schools must contact parents/carers as soon as practicable on the day of 

an unexplained student absence. This is a positive and strong move forward, but rolling out initiatives 

like this require time and team work! Parents/carers have an obligation to notify the school of their 

child’s absence and schools are required to notify parents/carers on the day of an unexplained student 

absence; this new system will keep us all accountable. 

Information around the upcoming changes will continue to be communicated with you. But in the 

meantime I ask you to consider the following: 

1. Are my details up-to-date on Compass? Do I know how to check and update them? 

2. Do I have access to Compass and know how to navigate it? 

3. Do I know how to notify the school of my child’s absence through Compass? While we can 

accept phone calls to notify an absence, Compass is our preferred option as it provides an 

instant notification to the school and is more manageable for our office staff. 

Information will be coming out on Compass regarding absence alerts, your role in the new initiative 

and answers to any questions you might have. 

We are all learners... 
It may not be surprising to hear that I firmly believe that learning is energising - acquiring new 

knowledge and skills often motivates us to learn more. In a school setting it can be easy to think of 

only the children as learners, but we are all learners - both in this school-space and in life! Our staff 

regularly attend professional development sessions to keep their practice up to date and to enhance 

skills of interest or need, especially in relation to school priorities. Currently our school has priorities 

around targeting teaching to each and every student’s point of need (a challenging task that all 

teachers can continuously improve in) and to build student voice and agency into learning experiences 

and spaces. 

This week Wendy and I attended the Education Department’s Regional Network Conference, which 

explored how school leaders can best support and inspire school improvement through building 

teacher practice excellence and empowering student voice - how serendipitous! There were engaging 

and inspiring presentations but what Wendy and I enjoyed most of all was the chance to think 

strategically about our school; where are we now, where do we want to be and how will we get there? 

Similarly last week, School Council met with Rosemary Fisher to continue our strategic planning for 

BNW, identifying goals and creating action plans for continuous school improvement. 

As you know, I love and adore each of your children and recognise the importance of relationships to 

each and every individual within the community. Every single person in this school is special and 

important. The school and system as a whole is also important. Public education is my passion; I was 

devoted to education long before your child was transitioning to ‘big school’ and I will be devoted to 

education long after they’ve finished their formalised educational experiences and are learning from 

the world.  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/teachers/management/schoolattendanceguidelines2018.docx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/teachers/management/schoolattendanceguidelines2018.docx


I am so excited to have you all on board for this wildly important mission, for us to learn with each 

other and from each other, to improve the educational experience of your children and all the children 

who are yet to come. I want to say thank you for all the ways you support your children, the school, 

the community and me. 

Who’s who in the zoo... 
There have been a few changes to staff that some community members may be aware of, but I would 

like to formally announce these changes! This week marks the end of Bridgette’s time with us (for 

now) as she and her husband Brock are about to welcome their first baby into this world. We wish 

Bridgette and Brock the best of luck on this journey and can’t wait to meet the little bub! 

To replace Bridgette (not possible) we are excited to announce that Claire Cotton is returning from 

family leave. Claire has been away approximately 12 months with her young family, but has been 

keeping in touch with the school and voluntarily working with the seniors. Claire will be returning to 

work two days a week, with the other three days covered by Emma Mallia. Emma is relatively new to 

our staff, beginning her work with us earlier this term in the Literacy Intervention program. Emma has 

a wealth of experience, especially in literacy, and has settled into the school community beautifully. 

We know Unit BF will miss Bridgette terribly, but we know that the combined knowledge and 

experience of the incoming teachers will be able to continue the wonderful learning culture that 

Bridgette and her students have developed so far this year. 

I don’t have to tell you that this school is a mighty special place to be - our staff retention rate is 

remarkable, with the growth of or changes within families being the main catalyst for our staff to 

change their employment. In line with this, I wish to announce that Luke Kane will be taking leave for 

the rest of the 2018 school year, as he and his family move to the Northern Grampians. We are sad to 

see Luke go, but are excited by the prospect of camping on his new property for our staff conference 

next year! Perhaps Grade 3 sleepover too? An announcement regarding Luke’s departure and the 

music program for next semester is on Compass. 

Schools are big and busy places and as we get bigger, we get busier. As a result, it’s not just teachers 

that form our workforce at BNW, but a myriad of staff who are working together to create the best 

learning environment possible for your children. It is therefore with great pleasure that I announce 

the hiring of Lou Collodetti as our Facilities Manager. Lou will work closely with school leadership, 

staff, our OHS group and Buildings & Grounds to perform maintenance works and set future-planning 

directions to ensure our school environment utilises its resources to enhance the learning 

opportunities for all students in a safe and engaging way. 

Speaking of the school environment… 
We have lots of projects bubbling away, that you may or may not be aware of and may or may not 

wish to contribute to! 

● Our Inclusive Schools Fund Playground continues to be developed with the architects charged 

with this project. It has taken some time for the architects to understand the unique wants 

and needs of our school community, but early designs and discussions have been promising 

and they have been exceptionally responsive to the student feedback provided. Works for the 

playground are intended to be finished by the end of term 3. 

● During the upcoming school holidays we are due to have renovations in two internal spaces 

within the school. Downstairs we are adding storage facilities and improved design for the sick 

bay to accommodate more students and storage demands, as our school grows. Upstairs we 



are renovating the staffroom kitchen to make it safe and to incorporate a meeting/breakout 

room for therapies, counselling, meeting spaces and chillout zones. 

● This term has seen a Garden Action Group design the new productive garden, with a staged 

delivery of a new garden, outdoor kitchen/classroom and small animals enclosures. We intend 

to have phase 1 finalised by the end of term 3 so the garden can get settled in before the 

summer break. 

● Our woodlands area and native play spaces are the reason why many of you enrolled in our 

school. We know our students love the spaces - we also know that they sometimes love them 

a bit too much! In order to maintain and regenerate our woodlands, we have commissioned 

a tree health check audit and are addressing the priorities identified in this report. We are 

looking forward to seeing our trees and plants benefiting from the measures put in place to 

keep them strong! 

● Many of you are aware of a new portable that was due to be installed during Term 2 of this 

year, near Yakai Barring. With the recent policy change regarding enrolments and building 

provisions, we are currently in regular discussions around the acquisition of some new 

classrooms for the current school year and I will be sure to keep you posted once decisions 

are made and communicated. 

● Educating young people is not just about teaching and learning within the classroom. Sprout 

and OSHC are two essential services within Brunswick North West that enhance the 

educational experience for our community. To acknowledge and support the fact that both 

services have grown at an equal or stronger rate to our student population growth, we are 

consolidating both kitchens into one industrial kitchen. This will be a new, purpose built space 

that takes into consideration the needs of both services and the school at large. 

● In addition to this you will see small improvements throughout the school - the Gaga pit, 

student benches in the playground and an update of the undercover area. Each improvement 

- small or large - is designed with the purpose of increasing pride and confidence in our 

schools and creating a space that inspires students to expand their thinking and their 

understanding. What a great time to be in schools! 

It’s important to note that these projects have been made possible by the donations from our amazing 

families and community members and funds raised through our various school events, the majority of 

which is driven by our Community Events Team. Which reminds me… our Winter Magic Market is 

starting to warm up again and we need you to help! 

Hannah Reid 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Assistant Principals’ Message 
Dear Families, 

Thank you to all families who returned the Additional Needs 

Survey. Approximately 180 forms were returned. These forms 

have been collated and I have started contacting families where 

needs have been identified.  I will continue to do this over the 

next few weeks. The information that was shared is very valuable 

and contributes to us further being able to understand your 

children and to ensure that we show sensitivity and support 

where required.  

I regularly talk to families about your perspectives being so 

crucial as often it provides a critical and sometimes missing piece 

of the ‘jigsaw’ which is your child’s life.  

Please feel free to continue returning the forms if you haven’t yet done so. 

Information such as what was provided becomes very important when we as a school and individual 

teachers, plan for each child’s learning, ensuring that they meet their potential.  

At Tuesday afternoon’s staff meeting, I presented to staff a process which they can follow so as to 

best support students once they’ve been identified as having additional needs. 

I share this with you now in the hope that this is helpful, including building your understanding as to 

the Victorian Department of Educations’ approach.  

Teacher Professional Learning included the following: 

Teachers ask yourself the following questions:  

1. How have you identified that a student has additional needs?  
 Anecdotal records 
 running records  
 MOLI 
 Essential assessment 
 ABLES, etc. 

2. Has interventions been put in place for the student for at least 6 months? E.g.  
 Part of the Learning Intervention program with Emma / Jo 
 ILP has been implemented 
 Small group work, 
 Additional homework going home to practise missing skills / knowledge. 
 Has the student been on an ILP in the previous year but 12 months growth didn’t occur? 

3. Have you spoken to the family / previous teacher / ESS and concerns are still present? 

4. Have you spoken to Hannah / Wendy to determine if previous assessment have occurred? If yes, 
was it 2 or more years ago. 

These assessments are undertaken 

regularly and will depend on the age of 

your child. 



5. If yes to all of these questions, then please see Wendy and the student’s case will be presented to 
the Student Support Service Officer (SSSO) team. This meeting is held fortnightly and involves myself, 
a Psychologist and a Speech Therapist. The team will then determine the next step: 

 For the school to contact Assessment Australia – For possible Intellectual Disability 
 For the SSSOs to accept the referral and request parent information / consent and teacher 

referrals. (For possible Severe Behaviour Disorder, ASD, Physical and Medical disabilities) 

The Psychologists and Speech Therapists can also help in observing students, working with teachers 
to determine best strategies going forward, meeting with parents and referring students to 
paediatricians. 
 

Families, if you have any concerns about your child’s learning, I strongly recommend that you 

continue to discuss these with your child’s teacher and other professionals such as your GP. Your GP 

is a wonderful resource as they can screen for hearing and vision. It is amazing sometimes how 

students with hearing and vision difficulties, improve once these are addressed. Where needed your 

GP can also refer your child to see other professionals including but not limited to Speech Therapists, 

Occupational Therapists and Paediatricians. Once this information is gained, please share it with the 

school so that we can all work collaboratively to further support your child.  

 

Parent / Guardian Sessions: 

Over the past couple of newsletters, I have mentioned about the possibility of linking up with 

“Northern Strengthening Parents Program.” This network can be very helpful both practically and 

emotionally. Thea Calzoni, the coordinator from Melbourne City Mission, has offered to run a parent 

session at the school, tailoring it to your needs and interests. 

I encourage all families go to the following link and let me know if you are interested in participating 

in a group, and guiding me as to what topics you’d like covered. 

https://www.melbournecitymission.org.au/services/disability-services/parents-and-carers/northern-

strengthening-parents-program 

Wendy White 

 

 

 

Sibling Enrolments for 2019-required as soon as possible  
Even with the changes to our enrolment boundaries, we are accepting sibling enrolments, so please 

collect an enrolment form from the school office. Please note we require a birth certificate and 

immunisation form (from the Childhood Immunisation Register only) to be attached to the 

completed enrolment form. We are happy to copy these for you at the office. 

We require completed enrolment forms and full documentation to be submitted by 1 August 2018 

at the latest so we can commence planning for 2019. 

 

https://www.melbournecitymission.org.au/services/disability-services/parents-and-carers/northern-strengthening-parents-program
https://www.melbournecitymission.org.au/services/disability-services/parents-and-carers/northern-strengthening-parents-program


CSEF 
 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS  
FUND (CSEF)  
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in 
the great outdoors, excursions encourage a deeper 
understanding of how the world works and sports teach 
teamwork, discipline and leadership. All are part of a healthy 
curriculum.  
CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible 
families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting 
activities.  
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker 
and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to 
use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or 
sporting activities for the benefit of your child.  
The annual CSEF amount per student is:  
• $125 for primary school students  
• $225 for secondary school students  
 

MORE INFORMATION  
For more information about the CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

HOW TO APPLY  
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or 
download from www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

NEW FOR 2018!  
If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2017, you 
do not need to complete an application form in 2018 unless 
there has been a change in your family circumstances.  
You only need to complete an application form if any of the 
following changes have occurred:  

 new student enrolments; your child has started or changed 
schools in 2018 or you did not apply in 2017.  

 changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, 
change of name, concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing at the school in 2018.  
 
Applications for CSEF close on 22 June 2018. When you apply, 
please bring your concession card. 

 

 

Lost Property 
The lost property is located near Unit DR, in the hall behind the office. Please check this area for 

anything belonging to your child/ren. Please ensure anything belonging to your child/ren is labelled 

with their name. 

All unclaimed, un-named lost property is taken to charity on the last day of term. 

 

Instrumental lessons available at School 
We have a wonderfully diverse music tuition program at the school which offers private and 
group lessons learning keyboard, guitar, violin, recorder, drum-kit/percussion, saxophone, 
clarinet and voice.  There will be a music concert for students who learn an instrument at 
school near the end of the year. If your child is interested in learning an instrument and if 
you would like to ask any questions feel free to contact me at 
kane.luke.t@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Alternatively you can ask at the office or contact the Music Tutors directly at the following 
emails. 
 

Drum kit/percussion              Chris Lewis  celewisau@yahoo.com            

  

Guitar/Keyboard              Denis Phelan  denisphelan@ymail.com            

  

mailto:kane.luke.t@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:celewisau@yahoo.com
mailto:denisphelan@ymail.com


Violin                           Carrie Webster carrie.a.webster@gmail.com  

 

Saxophone/Clarinet/              Lauren Mullarvey       lauren_mullarvey@hotmail.com 

Recorder 
 

Voice                            Alanna Eagan  alannaegan8@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

 

Luke Kane 

 

Lost 
3 bayblades which have the initials CW or Chot written on the sides.  

Please contact Sam on 0416 001224. 

Birthdays 
2 June Abbie LF 

 Elijah AH 

 Mei AH 

4 June Arlo Re 

 Junior FK 

 Cleary LVW 

6 June  Miranda TP 

7 June  Alexandra BF 

 Zoe MM 

 Cosmo LVW 

8 June  Ari JB 

9 June Luvia LF 

mailto:carrie.a.webster@gmail.com
mailto:lauren_mullarvey@hotmail.com
mailto:alannaegan8@gmail.com


 Flynn MM 

 Pearl JAM 

10 June Inez JAM 

11 June Max LK 

13 June Jahzalle SM 

15 June Siobhan AH 

 

Shining Stars from 1 June 
Unit NF  Leon for always coming to school with a bright and positive attitude. 

Unit CM Sebastian for seamlessly settling into the routines of Unit CM and trying hard while    

sharing what he knows. 

Unit BC  Lewis for your incredible way of explaining how plants move and always having a go. 

Unit RE  Solei for being joyous, unique and giving everything a go. You are fabulous! 

Unit LF  Howl for all the wonderful effort you have put into your writing. 

Unit SM Harry for your consistent effort to try new tasks and your active participation in the 

class by helping younger students. 

Unit FK  Ruby for trying your hardest and sounding out unfamiliar words. Awesome effort! 

  Charlie for trying your very best in absolutely everything that you do. Awesome! 

Unit LK  Thomas for your enthusiasm towards our unit of enquiry. 

Unit JB  Ari the awesome effort you have put into your writing lately. Keep up the fabulous 

work. 

Unit BF  Gia for always being an active listening and motivated learner. Keep it up! 

Unit AL  Jack for your positive attitude and help you give to classmates. 

Unit KM Zelda for the excellent effort you have made in researching your information report 

on Kilauea. 

Unit MM Thea for having such a great attitude. You are a lot of fun to have around! 

Unit LVW Edie for meeting every deadline and coming back for more! 

Unit JAM Lila for thinking outside the box to source products for your genius hour project. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Shining Stars from 8 June 
Unit NF  Lou Lou being a kind and considerate classmate-well done! 

Unit CM Anya for being an enthusiastic learner and a spectacular classmate who always has a 

go! 

Unit BC  Ella for your independence and for always making good choices. 

Unit LF  Jensen for writing in full sentences to the best of his ability. Well done! 

Unit FK  Elsa for all your hard work this week with your writing. 

  Rainer for being an incredible helper and superstar member of Unit FK. 

Unit SM Lilia for always persisting even when tasks are hard, being positive and giving 

everything a go. 

Unit LK  Luna for a huge improvement in your reading skills. Well done! 

Unit JB  Pippa for the amazing effort you have been putting into your sound of the day 

sentences. Keep up the great work! 

Unit BF  Miranda for all the hard work you have put into developing your information report. 

Unit AL  Ruby for constantly showing great listening skills and focussing on your work. 

Unit MM Heidi for the fantastic effort you have put into your work this week-you are a 

superstar! 

Unit KM Mitchell for the articulate way you explained comparing fractions this week. 

Unit LVW Mungo for taking feedback on board and pushing himself in writing. 

Unit JAM Scout for taking on feedback so maturely in order to improve her writing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



• Do you have a child aged 0 – 4 years?  

• Are you looking for ways to improve your child’s learning 

and development? 

• Are you finding parenting challenging or looking for some 

extra support?   
 

Where When Time 

Newlands Community House 
20 Murray Road, Coburg North  

Monday 9.30 – 11.30 am 

Moreland Primary School  
157 – 163 Moreland Road, Coburg  

Tuesday 10.30 – 12.30 am 

Belle Vue Park Primary School 
Morell Street, Glenroy 

Tuesday 9.30 – 11.30 am 

Pascoe Vale Community Centre 
7 Prospect Street, Pascoe Vale 

Thursday 9.30 – 11.30 am 

Lorne Street Kindergarten at Fawkner Primary School 
40 Lorne Street, Fawkner 

Friday 9.30 – 11.30 am 

Try a supported playgroup! 
 
 

Supported 
Playgroup 
Program 
 

Enjoy a friendly, warm and welcoming environment. 

Learn and play with your child in fun and engaging 

activities.  

Meet other local families with young children. 

Share parenting experiences. 

Learn about Kindergarten, Child Care and other 

community services and events. 

Our groups are led by experienced, trained facilitators.  

 

Supported 

Playgroups are FREE 

to attend! 
Eligibility criteria for group participation 

applies - Please contact the team to 

check if a Supported Playgroup is right 

for you 

 

If you are interested in attending a supported Playgroup, please contact The Playgroups team: 9384 

9223  

E: playgroups@moreland.vic.gov.au  

Moreland City Council 

 

mailto:playgroups@moreland.vic.gov.au

